
Public Hearing and Notification
Draft amended Mersey River Catchment  

Water Management Plan
Details: The Commission has been directed by the Minister for Primary 
Industries and Water to review the draft amended Mersey River 
Catchment Water Management Plan prepared by the Department of 
Natural Resources and Environment under section 27(1) of the Water 
Management Act 1999 (the Act).

The purpose of the Plan is to provide specific rules and arrangements for the 
management of water resources of the Mersey River catchment downstream 
of Lake Parangana in accordance with the Objectives of the Act.

The Commission notify that a copy of the representations and Secretary’s 
report is on exhibition and can be viewed at www.planning.tas.gov.au 
or in person at:

• �Tasmanian Planning Commission’s office, Level 3 144 Macquarie Street, 
Hobart, Monday to Friday from 9.00am to 5.00pm.

• �Kentish Council’s office, 69 High Street, Sheffield, Monday to Friday 
from 8.00am to 4.30pm.

The documents will be available for viewing in person from Monday,  
5 February to Tuesday, 20 February 2024.

The Commission also notify that a hearing will be held into the matter.

Venue: Kentish Council Chambers, 69 High Street, Sheffield.

Dates: Wednesday, 21 February 2024 and Thursday, 22 February 2024 
(Reserve day), 10.00am.

Any persons wishing to attend the hearing either in person, or via phone 
or video conference, must complete and submit a hearing attendance 
form at least 7 days before the hearing. The form can be found at:  
www.planning.tas.gov.au/assessment-resources/forms

John Ramsay
Executive Commissioner
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